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Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

It's Springtime in eastern North Carolina, and we look forward to celebrating
Resurrection Day as most others celebrate Easter. This time of the year we
reflect so much on Calvary, but then the glorious resurrection three days later!
What wonderful joy to know that He arose! Because He lives, we will iive forever
also! “Looking unto Jesus the author and finisher of our faith; who for the joy that
was set before Him endured the cross, despising the shame, and is set down at
the right hand of the throne of God.” Heb 12:2

>> | want to start this report with heartfelt praise and appreciation to our Lord for
His blessings to us, the ministry of Mission Aero, and toc our missionaries!

>> | have been from time to time substituting for the men that conduct the
preaching at the Craven County Correctional Facility some twenty-eight miles
north of home. Due to unavailability of the two main preachers, | have been
asked to speak quite a bit, and it has been such a blessed experience. | had the
services for five of the last seven weeks, and really got a burden for those guys. |
decided that | was not going to make it easy for the men to stay seated, and with
all eyes closed have them pray silently to receive Christ. | have become
convinced that we need genuine conversions, and not just light “decisions”. |
believe that when a person fully realizes that they are lost, and then understand
what Christ has done so they may be saved, it will not be necessary to coax and
beg them to come to Christ. The spirit of the services has improved every
Sunday, especially after three guys came forward at the end of a service, two for
salvation and one for rededication. These fellows prayed out loud in front of the
others, and have since showed real interest in spiritual things. On the last
Sunday of March, we had a especially warm service, with enthusiastic singing,
liberty to preach, and we saw four come forward, two to be saved, and two
rededicate their lives to the Lord. What a joy to see some tears of repentance,
and seriousness about the things of God! These guys are doing their ‘After
Salvation’ booklets, and asking questions. Glory!

>> Pastor Jim Poelman visited with us recently, is studying to take the
Instrument written exam, and will soon begin flight training here. He is going to
Alaska as a missionary.

>> Bro tore Mitchell came down to help me with the annual inspection on our
Cherokee, and that was a blessing. | also had the privilege to help him with
some Instrument approaches in their “new” 1968 Cessna 310.
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>> |t has been so wet this winter that we have not been able to work on the
runway extension, but now that conditions are improving we will get back at that
project. Speaking of projects, the Lord | feel has chosen this time to complete
our garage here... see enclosed sheet! '
>> It was our privilege to help Bro Bob Green convert some donated aircraft
radios into cash to be used in updating the same in his airplane project.

>> L arry and Judy Sexton have had to come home from Honduras due to Judy's
heart problems.

>> Bro Sam Allen, missionary to the northwest has been getting some recurrent
training.

Prayer Requests >> Pray much for Larry and Judy Sexton as Judy is
undergoing tests to determine treatment. Pray for the doctors to have real
wisdom and be used of the Lord o help her. These folks are veteran
missionaries in both Mexico and Honduras, and they have a burdened heart for
the Indians on the Patuca River in Honduras. These people are totally
unreached until now. Pray also that Bro Larry will be able to come back to
Mission Aero to complete his Instrument training while in the states.

>> Earl Malpass would appreciate your prayers, as he is presently on the way
to the lower forty-eight to make a “transition via a transaction”. He is flying his
Cessna 206 here to make the change to a larger twin-engine Piper Navajo.
Wow, there are many miraculous blessings involved in that. Pray for safety
going and coming. It will be a great asset to the ministry to all the non-flying
missionaries they serve scattered all across remote Alaska.

>> The George Pine family needs your prayers as Judy’'s mom has gotten worse
with Alzheimer’s, and they have had to put flight training and missions in Alaska
on hold to go back to New Jersey to care for her.

>> Pray much for us and these men in training, and for the others that will be
coming soon. We ask that you pray for safety and good progress in flight
training. !t is such a blessing to get to know these men much better.

>> Please do pray that the Lord will move those folks that He wishes to use to
help complete this garage project. it will cost almost six thousand dollars to

complete, but will such an asset. Thisis a small project compared to the great
things he has done here. God is able... He has proven Himself so many times!

Well, sorry we got so long winded... .. er.. written with this prayer letter.... Butit
all was so needful to pray about. We so appreciate your prayers for us!

Keep Looking Up!

Under HIS Wings,
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Please Pray for this Project!!]

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ !

Will you please pray with us, and ﬂn’ us, in an important request? It is with great anticipation
that | bring this project before you. This is another project that Jonnie and | have prayed about, and
honestly, we have not requested help from anyone.

As most of you folks know, the Lord did great things for us and the ministry back in the year 2000,
when He worked through one of our supporting churches in Ohio. That church got a burden to help
us improve on our facilities here on Canaan Airbase, and did something about it! They really carried
the bulk of the financial and work team load! Others were impressed to help, and just volunteered
funds and expertise to help, so seven churches and ninety three individuals built us a wonderful
home/office/guest quarters building. What a great blessing it has been to us and those we servel

We have wanted to build a double garage adjacent to it. We have prayed and saved up our "schekels”
for some time, and have been able to accomplish the ﬁmndaaon, block and brick work, floor, and just
recently the concrete drtveway We were planning to start saving again, thznkzng it would be a while
before we could finish it. So, we began to pray emestly, asking the Lord to help us get it finished.

Well, the Lord recently spoke to our Pastor Bill Wingard at Calvary Baptist Church and he wants to
raise the funds so we can finish it soon! Praise the Lord, what a blessing. So again, please pray that
God will bring it all in, that all the pieces of the puzzle will come together! Yes, God can!

So, now we are asking you to join us in prayer for this project], and if the Lord impresses you to
help, please send funds to us, made out to Gﬁlvmy-Baphsbékmth God 's will is most important to
us; and we sense His leadmg and trmmg’ Thank yau so much for praying with us and for us,
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